
 

 

 
March 12, 2020 
 
Dear Students, 
  
I am writing to follow up on the email you received today from Provost Singh regarding the transition of 
classroom-based courses to online modality, effective March 13, 2020 through the duration of the 
March term.  
 
Your current March Term course has been identified as one in which the entire course cannot be 
converted an online format. As such this email outlines changes being made to your specific course for 
this month.  
  
Please note the following for your current courses in the month of March: 

• All lecture components of the course will move to an online format 
o Your faculty will be following up with instructions shortly. 

• Practicum students working in the field may continue working in their placements as long as 
their sites remain open and allow you to continue your practicum at this time. 

o Changes to this plan may occur on a case-by-case basis and are at the discretion of your 
clinical or practicum site. 

o Please keep in contact with your practicum faculty with any questions, concerns or 
needs as they arise. 

• All BIO courses with labs will be moved online for March as of tomorrow 03/13/2020. Your 
instructors will inform you of the course content for the remaining two weeks of this term.  

• PHS 179A currently being taught at the Spectrum Campus will remain onsite. You will get further 
information from your instructor and Dr. Dawn Tamarkin, Chair of Mathematics and Natural 
Sciences. 

For the time-being, no decisions have been made regarding the format or modality of any future 
courses, starting with the April term. We will be in contact regarding information about future courses. 
  
If you have further questions regarding these changes, please reach out to COLS@nu.edu.            
  
Thank you, 
 
 
Nicole C. Polen-Petit, Ph.D. 
Interim Associate Dean, College of Letters and Sciences 
 


